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This summer, our church had   
Scotty Stewart-Tapasco as our  
pastoral intern. One of his duties 
was helping to lead three FLAG 
camps, two in Woodstock and one in New Market. Here is Scotty’s 
update on the Woodstock FLAG camps: “FLAG Camp in 

Woodstock was an amazing blessing, not only to the staff 

involved but also to the community. This summer was the first 

time we have ever done FLAG camp in the Woodstock area and 

because of that we were a little nervous about the number of kids 

who would come. When we started on our first day we had only 

5 kids who came, however this was still a blessing! Since we 

didn’t have enough kids to fill up all of the classes we took half 

of the staff and went with flyers to canvass various homes and 

businesses in Woodstock to spread the word. Because of the 

dedication of both the staff and the parents of the kids who 

enjoyed FLAG Camp we ended the first week with 12 kids! 

However, we still wanted more kids to come and enjoy FLAG 

camp so we continued to pray for more kids. When the second 

Monday of Camp came around, we had worship over the story of 

God making the sun stand still for Joshua and allowing him to 

finish his goal. We then prayed that God would bring us an 

abundance of kids so that we could finish the last week of FLAG 

Camp strong! That morning we had 33 kids flood in, and by the 

end of the second week we had 35 kids! We were busy that last 

week, no doubt, but we were blessed that God answered our 

prayers and multiplied our numbers 7x! I can’t emphasize 

enough how much of a blessing FLAG Camp was to both the 

staff and children. We all grew spiritually and by the end of the 

second week not only was every kid able to go home with a Bible 

but they wanted to go home with a Bible! Each child not only 

went home with a deeper knowledge of God but also a greater 

hunger to know God as their personal friend and Savior.” 

 

 

 

New Market Men’s Ministries 
by Mark Mashburn, Men’s Ministry Leader 

 

As men we are called to be the “priests” of our families. 
That can be a big challenge  these days  with  the 
stresses of work, the stress of not having work, the 
stresses that marriage can bring, the issues of being a 
one-parent family, the heartbreak of divorce, the moral 
challenges that lurk around every corner, and these 
are just a few of Satan’s snares that await us. There 
are many days that I don’t feel very priestly. 
      The Bible tells us that it is good for men to 
challenge each other and build each other up. 
Proverbs 27:17 says, “Iron sharpeneth iron; so a man 
sharpeneth the countenance of his friend” (KJV). Just 
like sharpening metal is a process that takes time and 
effort for men to help each other grow spiritually. If 
you’re a man who is feeling “dull” spiritually, it’s never 
too late to start sharpening yourself. Or, maybe better 
said, to allow the Holy Spirit to start sharpening you.  
      Consider making a commitment to join one of our 
men’s groups this week. We have a lot of fun with 
meaningful conversation, good fellowship, stimulating 
discussions and we promise that you will feel your 
spiritual life growing from week to week. 
      Men’s ministry at New Market Church provides safe 
havens for men to grow spiritually and to challenge 
each other to do the same. We have two regularly 
meeting groups. One meets on Sabbath morning from 
9:30 to 10:45 at SVAE under the direction of Gordon 
Miller. Members of this group dig deeply into men’s 
spiritual and emotional needs. They discuss various 
topics and are currently following a program for 
marriage enrichment. 
      The other group meets on Wednesday evening in 
Mt. Jackson at the Mashburn’s farm and is directed by 
Mark Mashburn. The meeting starts at 6:30 pm with a 
hot dinner followed by Bible Study, with an emphasis 
on God’s character and modern day applications to our 
lives. Currently this group is studying using the Bible 
and Patriarchs and Prophets. Both groups are open to 
new members joining at any time. Both groups stress 
confidentiality in our discussions. 
      We encourage the men of our congregation to 
attend the regional men’s ministry group that will meet 
on Sabbath, October 2, 2021, at Mt. Aetna Camp near 
Hagerstown, MD. New Market Church will provide 
transportation to the one-day event for those who 
would like to go. For more information on the men’s 
ministries, contact:   
      Mark Mashburn, Men’s Ministries Leader:  

410-960-5779; Gordon Miller, Assistant Men’s 

Ministries Leader: 540-333-6017 

 
 
 



 

 

 

Health nursing home in 
Harrisonburg. 
 

Helen enjoyed making family 
favorite desserts such as peach or 
cherry pie, Chocolate walnut cookies 
and war cake—a cake that could be 
made from ingredients available 
during World War II.  
 

Helen enjoys sharing memories of 
her growing-up years. One story she 
treasures is how her mother made a 
card game that closely resembles 
“Go Fish” for her family to play 
when money was too short to buy 
such a luxury. The family called the 
game “Happy Family.” The cards 
were made from old cereal boxes on 
which her mother wrote names of 
family members and animals that 

players had to collect.  
 

Helen isn’t surprised that she has 
lived as long as she has. Her mother 
lived to be 104. Her eyes are failing 
and she can no longer read, but she 
still tries to watch television. She has 
weathered the pandemic well, but 
she regrets not being able to spend 
time with her family and friends. “I 
miss going to church and 
worshiping with people,” she says.  
“So I just take one day at a time.” 
 

We wish you could join us too, 
Helen. But we want you to know 
that we haven’t forgotten you! 
   
Happy 100th Birthday Helen! 

God bless you! 
 

 

 

 

 

Back to School 

2021! 

 

 

 
 

A warm welcome to 
all new & returning 

students! 
 

New Faculty & Staff  
at SVAE: 

 

Christy Barko – Teacher’s 
Aide for 1st and 2nd 

grades 

New Faculty & Staff  
at SVA: 

 

Cate Flower – Assistant 
Food Service Director 

Kianna Mohns – Science 
Teacher 

Mally Osvold – Food 
Service Director 

Gordon Rogers – 
Maintenance Director 

New Taskforce Deans  
at SVA:  

 

Audrey Beardsley 

Christian de los Santos 

 

 

According to the 2020 US Census, just 
about 200,000 people reached 100 or 
older. This elite club represents less 
than .02 percent (or tw0 out of every 
1,000 people) have or will celebrate 
their centennial. And just think: our 
church has TWO centenarians!    
 

On August 18 we celebrate the 
centennial birthday of long-time 
member Helen Runion . It has been 
several years since Helen was able to 
attend church in person, so you may 
not know her. She is a soft-spoken 
sweet woman who enjoys sharing 
memories of her life in the Shenandoah 
Valley.  
 

Helen was born August 18 in her 
parents’ home in a settlement called 
Mechanicsville just outside of 
Timberville. She attended a one-room 
schoolhouse through at least the eighth 
grade. She married Lawrence Runion in 
1939 at the age of 18. The couple settled 
into a small house on an apple orchard 
where Lawrence worked as a laborer 
and supervisor of the orchard.  
 

Helen and her husband welcomed six 
children into their home, four of whom 
are still living. When the children were 
old enough to go to school Helen 
sometimes worked as a house cleaner 
to earn a bit of money.  
 

Lawrence passed away in 1986. Helen 
continued living in the house her father 
built from a Sears mail-order catalog 
kit. In 2018 she fell and broke her leg 
and was unable to remain in her home.  
Since then she has lived in Accordius 

 

 

 


